
East Fallowfield Historical Commission Meeting 
September 12, 2012 Approved minutes 
 
 
Meeting opened at 7:00 PM 
 
Present members were Garth Monaghan, Sue Monaghan, Arthur DeLeo, Fred Bissinger, 
Lee Schlingmann, Joe McCormick 
 
Old Business: 
 
Comments from Debra Rush concerning landscaping concerns shared by neighbor Ms. 
Richards regarding cell tower site on Fairview Road. Ms. Rush has suggestions for 
additional screening and maintenance of existing trees/shrubs as well as the need for 
attention to the hemlock trees fronting the enclosure. The suggestion of the Historical 
Commission to Ms. Rush in these matters was made to continue the discussion with the 
township engineer and Mr. John Tallman, project manager. 
 
Mortonville Bridge 1) proposed stone facing along the parapets was discussed, with 
several estimates and logical factors included. Senator Dinniman’s office was contacted 
again to seek further guidance in how best to proceed. 2) We wholeheartedly support the 
mounting of a plaque in honor of Paula Coyne’s efforts at preservation on the east 
curving wall across from the vacant structure. With the BOS’s tacit approval, this could 
be accomplished at no cost to the township. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Sue Monaghan 


